CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES continued...

fees charged and regular use. Any use going forward where users are charged a fee from the leader
members could be charged less than others from the community or a donation could be made to the
church. Any congregational needs that are met through services provided at the church are different
than community members using our building and charging an entry fee. Shandy motions to amend the
free space agreement to stipulate that we evaluate the rental differently and consider a fee based on
whether anyone approaches us and will profit from said event held in the building verses we approach
someone to fill a need for the congregation. Ken seconds the motion. The vote passes.

Capital Campaign “Making all things new” (Pastor Scott)- The Awareness Campaign in fall of 2022
prioritized Making all things new. Joe Mueller and the Property Team has created a five year plan for
the upcoming needs for building repair. The highest priority is the stained glass windows. Making all
things new is a scripture quote that is used in describing the stain glass windows. Each of the windows
have themes, the scripture used for the window on the right is making all things new. The bid is based
on looks, but the Capital Campaign Team would like a contingency amount, a small percentage for
just in case, for a total of $32,000. The Capital Campaign would like to present this plan at the Spring
Congregational meeting for approval. If approved, the first week of June they want to send the
materials to everyone in the church with a pledge program. They will accept one time gifts/donations,
or monthly pledges. Any pledges would be due back the middle of July and then receive gifts roughly
August through July 2024. Ken moves we go ahead with the first phase of All Things New Campaign
to commence in June of 2023. Bill seconds the motion. Any money raised beyond will be set into a
building fund for future repairs. Vote passes. The Spring Congregational Meeting will be May 21. At
the meeting all needs and asks for the future should be presented.

St. Benedict's Coordinator for Ozaukee County (Pastor Scott)- The Coordinator Joann Perringer is

stepping aside and would like for someone to take it on. She has come to our church to ask if anyone
here is interested. Joann left the staff with a job description. Pastor Scott is asking if we should
pursue this as part of our church's mission. We would be a center hub with a coordinator or two. The
third Thursday of the month all year. We should post the need in the newsletter and arrange to meet
with Joann if anyone is interested, but as a church we don't feel we are in a position to coordinate at
this time as it seems we can't fill our own vacancies. The meeting with Joann will be second Tuesday
in May on the 9" if anyone is interested in learning more.

Any other new business to come before the Council?- Bill has brought an article from the Press with
regards to ARPA money that we may qualify for a portion of the grant money for capital projects.

Closing Prayer and Adjournment 8:55 pm

Submitted by, Rhonda Thompson -Clerk

CONGRATULATIONS KW

To Jovie Marie Johnston, child of Scot and Danielle and sister to Jack, who was baptized into
the Christian faith on Sunday morning, May 21. |

IN OUR PRAYERS

Jennifer Dimmer's father, Irv Bork, who is in
hospice care at his home in Merrill, Wisconsin.
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